
Dear Families,  
 
To celebrate World Book day, we are putting on two weeks of events.  
Throughout the week beginning 6th March, we are hosting Reading Cafés in the school hall between 0840 and 0910: 
Piskies—Monday 6th 
Cormoran—Tuesday 7th 
Morgawr—Wednesday 8th 
Zennor—Thursday 9th 
Bedruthan—Friday 10th 
 
Tuesday 7th—Rebecca Cobb, illustrator, leading workshops across the school.  
Friday 10th—Character Costume challenge (and catwalk…)—Do Not buy anything for this—we have everything we need in 
school! 
Week beginning 13th March—Book Fair— in the school hall - 0840-0910. 
 
Science Week: During the week of 13th March, we have a range of events to inspire the children and make connections.  
- visits from a range of local specialists:  Professor Alex Thornton, Dr Sarah Young and Dr J Denwood.  
- KS3 children inspiring us with science from Penryn  
- NEXUS college completing a science workshop.  
- A look at local industry: The Treen’s Brewery. 
- ‘Science Farm’ live lessons.  
News from the Friends 
Thanks to everyone who donated and bought cakes before half term. We raised £135 from the cake sale!  
 
Keep an eye out for a thermometer appearing on our Friends noticeboard by the 
school entrance. It's got a picture of the type of outdoor classroom that school are 
hoping for. We've set ourselves a target of £10,000 to be raised towards this by the 
end of the school year, but as you'll see we're already a fair way there- from last 
term's efforts and what we had in the bank previously. The money also pays for 
little extras through the year to improve the children's school experience, but our 
main aim is the outdoor classroom.  
 
A massive thank you to Ponsanooth Parish Council who have awarded the Friends a 
grant for nearly £500 for a greenhouse (just like this one!) and set of tools for the 
garden. This will make a huge difference to groups of children being able to access 
the garden.  
 
Next diary date is the Easter Fair on the 27th March. We'll be asking for donations 
of books, eggs and cakes a bit nearer the time but we really need some volunteers 
to help run games, stalls and refreshments for a couple of hours on the day. Any 

parents, grandparents, older siblings or even older Kennall Vale children will be 
very gratefully received.  
 
Please let us (Jo Fitch, Sarah Treen, Hannah Davies or Mrs Goward) know in the next week if you are able to help.  
Many thanks, 
The Friends of Kennall Vale 

Stars of the Week! 

 

Piskies: Hudson 

Cormoran: William 

Morgawr: Travis 

Zennor: Lowenna  

Bedruthan: Adele 

Values Award: Arwena 

 

Attendance Target for the year: 96% and above 

Week beginning  20th Feb 2023 

Piskies 95.6% 
Cormoran 94.8% 
Morgawr 92.3% 
Zennor 97% 

Bedruthan 96.1% 



Diary Dates 2022/23 

Date Event 

6th-10th March Reading Cafes 

07/03/23 Rebecca Cobb Author Visit 

13th-17th March Scholastic Book Fair 

14/03/23 Bag2School Collection & Cornish Singing Workshop 

27/03/23 Easter Fair 

31/03/23 Break up for Easter Holidays 3:15pm 

17/04/23 Summer Term begins 

26/04/23 School Shoe Swish 

01/05/23 Bank Holiday — School closed 

08/05/23 Bank Holiday — King’s Coronation 

w/b 29/05/23 Summer Half Term 

21/07/23 Break up for Summer Holidays—2:00pm 

24/07/22 INSET Day 

25/07/22 INSET Day 


